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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

Happy Easter! I hope you all had a wonderful spring break.  I apologize for this newsletter being posted so late, but here it is.

Our Lenten theme of Walking with Jesus allowed students to demonstrate how they live our core values of love, compassion, inclusiveness, diversity, friendship prayer, unity, service, kindness and tolerance. The trail of footprints around the foyer gave recognition to their efforts.   Great work!  We are still planning our action for May the month of Mary.

The grade 5-8 classes will be attending the Spirit Days Retreat put on by the Archdiocese at the end of this month.

Thank you all for your help cleaning up after the movie night. When everybody pitches in it makes light work. I hope you all had an enjoyable evening. Thank you as well to the coordinators, it looked like everybody had a good time.

We are in great need of more volunteers throughout the school. PAC (Parents Advisory Council) needs far more parents to attend meetings on a regular basis.  All parents are automatically members of PAC and every school is required to have a PAC with a minimum of 3 parents registered as the executive. For the 2015-2016 school year we required a Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer to make up our executive.  You will not be alone in this task, as the present Chair will stay on in a supervisory capacity as Past-Chair.  Please give these positions serious consideration.
The Board of Directors has sent out their Call for Nominations. If you are interested in this opportunity, nomination forms are available in the office until April 22.

Thank you all for all you do for our school.

Sincerely,
Mrs. S. Enns

NO BUS SERVICE

There will be NO BUS SERVICE on May 29th.  Students who pay monthly for the bus service will be offered free before and after school care that day.
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A WHITE OUT
To help support our Winnipeg Jets in the playoffs we are having a “White Out” on April 20th.  Students can wear white to school in support.


PARKING 
Please remember for the safety of all our parents, children and staff to please park in the proper stalls. Do not block the entrance to the parking lot by parking against the gates at the entrance to the playground.  This is not a parking spot. For everyone’s safety please walk your child to and from your car.  Students are to wait inside the playground, not in the parking lot.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter.   
PARENTS CORNER 

The staff and students have once again done a wonderful job of collecting money to donate to The Holy Childhood Association. 

With various fundraising activities throughout Lent our school was able to donate just over $450.00 to this Charity. 

Thank you so much for your efforts. 

Yours in Christ,  

The Holy Childhood Committee

The Grade Two and Three classes would like to thank Constable Lisa Allison for coming to speak to them about Bullying on March 13!  Thank you to Mr. Ellsworth who talked to the Grade two class about his employment at The Canadian Mint.

A BIG THANK YOU!
Christ the King staff would like to give out a big thank you to the Parent Advisory Council for the wonderful Staff Appreciation Day we had!  Massages, lunch, treats, so many things to be thankful for!
CHESS CLUB 

Do you like to play a friendly game of chess? Would you like to sharpen your chess game skills? If you are in grades 4-6 then you can join Christ the King School Chess Club! We will be meeting Wednesdays starting on April 22nd, 2015 to May 27th, 2015 @ 11:50 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. in the Grade 5 room. Sign-up sheets will be posted in classrooms. No drop-ins please.

Hope to see you there!

Mrs. Grantham & Ms. Resendes

Safety Issue

Parents, Guardians and Visitors,

For the safety of your children and all staff, please stand in front of the camera on the buzzer when you buzz to come in so we can see who we are admitting you to the school.  You may be asked to stand in front of the camera when you buzz. Thank you.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

We have all been anxiously awaiting the arrival of spring and now springtime is upon us.  We hope you had a restful spring break and a Happy Easter.

The Board of Directors is busy setting goals and strategic plans for the upcoming years.  We recently sent out a survey to you and we want to hear from you!  We want to know your thoughts on our school, ways we can improve, things you like and suggestions you may have.  We hope you take a few minutes to fill out the survey.

We also have a call for nominations for the Board of Directors.  It takes a village to raise a child, and this can be your way of helping.  Help shape the directions of our school by sharing your gifts, knowledge, and time.  If you are interested, please take a moment to fill out the nomination form which is available by contacting the school office.  Nominations close April 22, 2015.

As always, the Board of Directors welcomes you to attend our monthly Board meetings.  We meet the second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Lennox Hall.  Our next meeting is May 13th, hope to see you there.

Board of Directors

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL
Welcome back everyone! We hope you had a wonderful Spring Break and a Happy Easter!

The PAC would like to say a huge and heartfelt thank you to Melanie Morris for all of her hard work last month with the Staff Appreciation Day, doing invitations, gifts and massages.  And, as well, a huge thank you to the Wagner family for the delicious Van Goes lunch.  Your contributions have helped to make this a truly special Staff Appreciation Day!

This year’s Walk-a-thon will be on Friday, May 15th.  This is the only fundraiser during the January-June term, so we need to make it a good one.  This year, there are many new fun things planned for prizes.  There will be a pep rally on Tuesday, April 21st, where all of the prizes will be showcased and students will receive their collection envelopes.  Thank you to all of the parents who have stepped-up to 
volunteer for the walk-a-thon!  We still require a few more volunteers to walk with students at St. Vital Park (12:00 - 2:30pm) and we still need 1 more volunteer to help with refreshments for returning students (12:15 - 3:00pm).  We will also need volunteers for a pizza lunch (which will be held at a later date).   If you would like to help out with this event, please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca or you can sign up on the volunteer site which can be accessed from the Christ the King website.

This month’s Fun Lunch is on Friday, April 17th, and Hot Dog Day will be on Friday, April 24th.  

There is a call out for a new PAC executive for the 2015-16 school year.  Positions that need to be filled are Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer.  Please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca if you are interested or have questions.  There will be more information coming soon regarding these positions.  The next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, May 20th at 7:00 p.m., upstairs in the grade 8 classroom.  We hope to see you there! 

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council
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